
CITY OF VINELAND, NJ 

 reject1-new power transformer for W Substation-(re-advertise) 

RESOLUTION NO. 2025- _______ 

 

 

A RESOLUTION REJECTING BIDS RECEIVED ON 

JANUARY 31, 2025 FOR THE PURCHASE OF A NEW 

POWER TRANSFORMER FOR WEST SUBSTATION AND 

AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASING AGENT TO RE-

ADVERTISE FOR BIDS. 

     

 

 WHEREAS, the City of Vineland has heretofore advertised for bids for the Purchase of a 

New Power Transformer for West Substation, COV BID 2024-68, in accordance with 

specifications on file in the office of the Purchasing Agent; and   

WHEREAS, on January 31, 2025, bids were received, duly opened and read aloud, being 

referred to the Business Administrator for tabulation, evaluation, report and recommendation; 

and 

WHEREAS, the Business Administrator has submitted a written report and tabulation of 

the bids received, said report indicating that the bids submitted to the Purchasing Agent on April 

1, 2025 for the above, must be rejected in order to substantially revise the specifications and re-

advertise; now, therefore  

BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the City of Vineland that: 

1.  The bids received by the Purchasing Agent on January 31, 2025, for the Purchase of a 

New Power Transformer for West Substation, COV BID 2024-68, be and the same are hereby 

rejected.  

 2.  The Purchasing Agent is hereby authorized and directed to immediately return to said 

bidders any bid bonds, certified checks, or other forms of security submitted by such bidders. 

 3. The Purchasing Agent of the City of Vineland is hereby authorized and directed to re-

advertise for bids, at which time such bids submitted shall be publicly opened and read aloud. 

 

Adopted:   

 

 

 

 

             

        President of Council                

 

ATTEST: 

 

 

 

      

         City Clerk                          
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April 1,2025

REPORT TO: THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL

Submitted to you herewith for your consideration is our evaluation of the proposals submitted to
the Purchasing Agent on January 31,2025.

FOR THE PURCHASE OF A NEW POWER TRANSFORMER FOR WEST SUBSTATION,
cov BID #202+68

It is the recommendation of the Mmicipal Deparhent Head of Utilities, which has the
concrurence of the Purchasing Agen! and the Business Administrator that the bid received for
the above must be rejected because the contracting unit wants to substantially revise the
specifications.

We trust that the above recommendation will receive your favorable consideration and that the
recommended resolution will be adopted as presented.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert E. Dickenso Jr.
Business Administrator
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RE: Prooosals Submitted to the Purchasins Asent l/31/25

Dear Mayor and Members of Council:










